Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

February 11, 2014
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe, Rose Larson, Patricia Medeiros
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Melissa Gray, Laurie Brasil, Cindy Wayton
Opening: At 6:38 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

Principal’s Report:

· Mrs. Saltzman reported that the School Committee will address the incident that took place at Hill Roberts.  The letter from the School Committee is attached.
· A school connect message was sent out regarding the incident. 

· At the same time a separate incident was under investigation by Mr. Bryant at Brennan.

· After February vacation the 8th to 9th grade transition will begin.  Julie Little and Mr. Rooney will assist.

· March 12 is a half day for professional development.  The 8th grade will begin making course selections.

· The Winter Festival was a success.  242 students brought their families. Approximately 600 people visited the school.

· The upcoming student/faculty basketball game will be on March 12.  Because the game was cancelled last year, students who were selected to play will be offered a spot this year.  A lottery will be held to fill the balance of spots.  A total of 15 students from each grade level will be able to participate.

Basketball Game
· Cindy submitted a flyer for the game.  Tickets will be $3.00.  Mr. Freedman will be the master of ceremony

· Lisa will reach out to the Leo Club students at AHS to volunteer
· Student council will have a table to sell refreshments

· All parent volunteers must have submitted a CORI prior to participation

· The new Brennan bulldog mascot name will be announced during the game.  The winning home room will receive a homework pass

President’s Report:

· Rose Larson was reinstated as co-treasurer

· Patricia Medeiros was thanked for her time as vice president of the BOP.

· A parent(Lynne Lahane) has reached out to Lisa to run the Scripts program
· The Butter Braids fundraiser will be sent home in March

· Square One Art fundraiser will be sent out around Mother’s Day

· The Kid Stuff fundraiser- an email will be sent out looking for parents to help with the process.  It will be easier to manage  this way
· Box Tops will be chaired by Rose Larson

· The Stop & Shop registration is ongoing-Lisa is still trying to get more families registered

· The minutes from November 2013 and January 2014 were reviewed and accepted.  There are no minutes from December 2013 as the meeting was cancelled due to weather.

Treasurer’s report

· The treasure’s report was reviewed and accepted
Meeting adjourned at 7:56pm
Respectfully submitted

Mary Morris
